DMPOA Road Report

8/14/17 - 9/8/17

8/29/17 - 11:00 am - Road Committee Meeting.

Discussion included:

- Plan to identify where culverts will be placed throughout the DMR and manpower to get the culverts
installed.

- Identified areas to obtain material to patch existing road wash outs.

- Identified a potential volunteer group.

- Discussed safety issues and safety supplies needed.

- Discussed timing to drain lower pond to prep for excavation.

- Discussed delivery of donated concrete culverts to the DMR.

- Discussion regarding the purchase of a rock crusher that is capable of handling the size of rocks that
we have to resurface our roads efficiently.

Raymond will be on vacation August 28th through September 12th.

Work completed:

- During rainy days, Raymond is welding steel into the dump truck to reinforce the bed and performing
maintenance on our equipment.

- Road crew spent much time keeping our roads and culverts cleared and patched after the heavy rains.
- Bandolero Bridge repaired after heavy rains.

- Road work was done on High Lonesome, Cedar Trail and Cedar Loop earlier in the month.

- Covered damaged culvert on Tomahawk by Dusty Hollow.

- Patching of washouts on Comanche Crest, Thompson Trail, Cross Trails, Saddle Bag, Bandolero.
Squaw Valley, Buckboard Pass, Limpia, Stagecoach, Tomahawk, Cochise, Church Hill, Yellow Knife.

- Brush Pile cleaned up.
- Ray used the past week collecting material and patching areas around the Resort.
- Minor repair was made to screen.

- We need volunteers! If you have a day or even a few hours a week to help the Road Crew, please
contact Julian, Janette, Cindy, Chris or Jackie.

Respectfully submitted,

Jackie Edwards



